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Bus Service Improvement Plan (BSIP) Engagement
Following the government’s announcement in March of the new National Bus Strategy – ‘Bus Back Better’, SCC’s Cabinet agreed on 21 June 2021, that Somerset would commit to establishing an Enhanced Partnership (EP). A link to the Statutory Notice can be found on the SCC website under the Transport Strategies section (see link provided). www.somerset.gov.uk/transportstrategy
The previous Members Information sheet on this subject, dated 13th April 2021, set out the timescales for each stage of the process. The next step is to publish a Bus Service Improvement Plan (BSIP) by 31st October 2021, setting out the high-level ambition for Somerset in relation to public transport, which will then be used by government to determine future funding allocation.

WSP, the consultants commissioned to support the process, are holding a number of stakeholder engagement sessions for relevant parties to provide initial feedback in terms of ideas and priorities that will help shape the early BSIP document.

There will be a dedicated session for Members for which an invite will be circulated shortly. The session will involve a short presentation from WSP on the process and then time for attendees to feedback their views. There will be the opportunity to continue to feedback any further comments after the event and for those unable to attend to also feed into the process.
The initial stakeholder sessions form part of a three-stage engagement process, with two further stakeholder sessions planned during the summer. The second session will provide a summary of the feedback collated, with a view on the likely priorities of the BSIP, inviting further feedback and then the third and final session will give an overview of the draft BSIP.
As part of the wider stakeholder engagement we will be seeking views from members of the public and we welcome feedback from existing bus users as well as those that do not currently use public transport. A survey is due to go-live shortly and SCC’s Communications Team will be promoting the survey, encouraging people to have their say and feed into this exciting opportunity to shape the future delivery of public transport.
The final BSIP is due to be considered at Cabinet on 20th October 2021.
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